June 15 2007

Senator Mitch Fifield

Chair

Senate Finance and Public Administration Committes
Pariiament Mouss

CANBERRA ACT 2800

Dear Senator Fifield

Following a review of internal documentation | would like fo clarify matters raised at the Senate
Commitiee hearing on 24 May 2007,

The decision to award the Perth contract was within the Managing Director Board delegations
and as such uitimately made by Managing Director. In relation 1o this contract an upfront
disciosure of a previous work relationship with Dr Macintosh was not made, nor did | have an
interest to disclose.

Yours Sincerely

AL diter Kmet
Managing Directer
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